
TORBAY COUNCIL 

AUDIT OF ACCOUNTS YEAR ENDED 31ST MARCH 2024 

NOTICE OF CONCLUSION OF AUDIT 

 

The Council’s auditors, Grant Thornton UK LLP, 30 Finsbury Square, London EC2A 1AG, 

have completed the audit of the Council’s financial statements for the year ending 31 March 

2024 and a copy of the Auditor’s Report is included in the Statement of Accounts which is 

published on the Torbay Council website. 

Grant Thornton have not issued a certificate of completion of the audit at this time because:  

• The auditors cannot formally conclude the audit and issue an audit certificate for 

Torbay Council for the year ended 31 March 2024 in accordance with the 

requirements of the Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014 and the Code of Audit 

Practice until the National Audit Office has concluded their work in respect of the 

Whole of Government Accounts (WGA) for the year ended 31 March 2024. 

The Council will publish the conclusion of the audit as soon as reasonably practicable after 

the appointed auditor issues an audit certificate. 

Date: 28th February 2025 

Malcolm Coe 

Director of Finance & S151 Officer 

Torbay Council 

Town Hall 

Torquay 

TQ1 3DR 

https://www.torbay.gov.uk/council/finance/statement-of-accounts/

